Southern Navigators Orienteering Club Committee Meeting
Venue:  34 Rounton rd, church crookham, gu52 6hb

MINUTES OF SN COMMITTEE MEETING on Wednesday 5th February 2020
1. Attended by: Alan Wallis (Chair), Helen Le Page (Sec), Sarah Francis (Treasurer)
Mel Slade (Development Officer), Debbie Robinson (Asst. Events Sec) Paul Fox (Team Captain) Jane Archer (Events Sec)
 Apologies: Ian Komor
2. Minutes  The minutes of the meeting on 4th Dec 2019 were approved.  When you receive your minutes, can you respond that you have received and approved. They will be published to the website shortly after the meeting.
3. In future can we send all items/status for the agenda 2 weeks before hand to Helen, who will then circulate them to all committee members, rather than us filling out in boxes with long chains.  Be aware that Alan might not receive messages from the SN group, so it might be worth sending it to his personal address if no response.
	ACTIONS FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
	ACTION

	4c Instructions to organisers to respect local property/access requirements ie: dogs on leads, out of bounds etc.
	DONE.  List has been circulated to planners/organisers

	4d Make it clear which SN maps cover an area with more than 1 land owner
	Alan confirms this has been done

	6a Committee job descriptions have been lost.  Can we write what each of us thinks our job description should be.
	Still work in progress

	6b Run an events safety/planning course.
	Over 20 people have signed up for the planning course.  We still need to establish off the back of this course, who needs the safety course.


	CHAIRMANS REPORT
	ACTION

	· SCOA Dec 2019

· Southern Champs 2020. BKO had received a licence for January from Landmarc, but the event was unilaterally cancelled by the MoD safety officer. They want to rearrange a date, possibly 29/11/20. (Also possibility of Southern Nights on 28/11? They suggest Long Valley South?)

· In the SW region, Landmarc have an “allocation” meeting (Liz Yeadon attends), to discuss any potential clashes. E.g. units may be using only a small part of the training area, or be leaving an area by 08:00.

· Offers of areas/organisers wanted for:
· BOC2023 (Feb/Mar/Apr)

· Yvette Baker final 3/7/22 and/or Peter Palmer Relay 11/9/22

· CS Cup SCOA round 2021. (At present there is no SWOA round).

· SEOA Dec 2019

· SEOA has 2 marquees available for loan

· BO are starting a membership review. Incl. fees/benefits & renewal timing

· BO funding liability insurance for non-members from 1 January. Considering differential levy.

Club:

· Saturday Series entry fee/ membership review on hold pending BO review

· Saturday Series participation awards instigated (thanks to Mel & others)

· Calvin leading SN car parking role for BOC 2020

· Website updated for:

· Roll of Honour, to end of 2019.

· New statement on liability insurance cover

· At present we can only take cash for EOD

· Basingbourne Park map: in progress
· Alan asked when planners for major events such as the SN Trophy will be decided.  He feels we must not use up all our good/experienced planners and organisers for SS events/smaller events.

	

	Saturday Junior entry fee
	Any decisions on this have been deferred until BOF has finialised their structure/decision.


	SECRETARYS REPORT
	ACTION

	Receiving emails about other events.
	Send them to Gill/Paul for a decision as to whether to circulate around the club.


	TREASURERS REPORT
	ACTION

	· Several cheques brought to be signed. However if anyone thinks Sarah has missed something, not received something, or
forgotten something please shout and she will check again.

· Cheques were for the following: Debbie, Colin Swallow, Colin Dickson, BML, BOF, SCOA (membership affiliation), Steve McKinley, Lucy Paton, Mark Howell
(Thomas sponsorship), Normandy Parish Council, and Christians in
Sport.
· Sarah is going to try and keep on top of payments in future.

· It might be useful if there were a down loadable expenses claim form on the website. This will also clarify how individuals/organisations want paying.

· Alan has asked for a spread sheet showing running totals of profit/loss and costs

· It would be useful to know any significant expected costs so we can approve/discuss as a committee ie: New laptop etc.
· Mel has helped organize mandate signatures.  Helen and Alan to become 2nd signatories.  Card will then be cancelled.

· SEOA have emailed to confirm that SEOA levy will remain at 40% of
BOF levy for 2020, and that membership affiliation will be invoiced
later in the year. 

· SCOA have also emailed to confirm that SCOA levy will
remain at 45 pence per (senior + 1/3 junior) starter. SCOA levy
applies to all events except local level D.
· BOF levy for 2020 is £1.50 per (senior + 1/3 junior) participant.

	Alan to counter sign
Sort bills/invoices every 2 weeks to produce cheques to be counter signed.  
Progress to be re-evaluated at the next committee meeting.
Sarah will produce this

Sarah to produce this.  We need to see evidence of this in progress by the next committee meeting.
Sarah to return forms to the bank and keep us informed of progress/any snags


	EVENTS SECRETARY REPORT
	ACTION

	SN Trophy
· Accounts were published. Slight change due to traders being charged a license fee and we subsidised half for each of them. Profits now stand at £695.
 Landmarc:
· Landmarc have confirmed that their minimum fee is the number of heads that we say will be attending x £5.50. This means that we may be able to put on a Level C event on army land for future reference. We would still have the £180 license fee overhead + trader and parking fees. Note that there is currently no reduction quoted for juniors. Jane has contacted Peter Hart at BOF to see if he is aware of this as BOF had negotiated a reduction to £3 per junior for 2019.
 Planners course: 
· Organised for 31st March. Pete Jones leading the course. Currently 21 people signed up to attend. Cost will be £42 for the hire of the hall.
Saturday Series: 
· All permissions have been confirmed
· 15th Feb: Eagle House: Trish Organiser. Debbie Planner
· 7th March: Alice Holt: Mel Organiser. Steve Keyes Planner
· 4th April: Southwood: Steve Bailey Organiser. Sue Planner
· 2nd May: Frimley Fuel Allotments: Currently no Organiser. Jocie (and Kt) Planner 
Other Events
· 11th July: Horsell Urban: Mel Slade Organiser. Frank and Laurence Townley Planners. Controller TBC. Permissions confirmed for area, car parking and use of Sea Scout hut toilets 
· Nov 2020: SN Trophy at Hindhead. Parking options are under review. Planner and Organiser not yet found.
Mapping:
· Pete Jones will update the Gordon's map extended to the SANGs area once we have permission for an event. Council have been emailed for general permissions and to ask about restrictions. Hopefully this will pan out for a Sat in the summer
· Steve McKinley has agreed to map Sheets Heath and Brookwood now that we have permission from Woking council to use the area. We will also need to get permission from Natural England as Sheets Heath is SSSI
· Steve Keyes has the Lidar map for Alice Holt and is hopefully updating based on that for the existing area
· Steve McKinley will update Farnham Park map (TBC )
· Steve Peacock may be updating the Alice Holt extension map (TBC once permissions granted and confirmation that we intend to use the area) 
· Frimley Park Lodge map needs an update with the aim of putting on an event after a parkrun one Saturday
· We also have Calthorpe Park and Lord Wandsworth school that we may look at getting updated for next season
· Aldershot Park/Tices meadow to be looked at as possible future areas for evening/small events.

	Alan has a contact at Alice Holt who might be able to help with parking.  Alan to contact.
Paul Fox has potentially volunteered



	MAPPING OFFICERS REPORT
	ACTION

	Nothing Reported.
	

	DISCUSSED IN IANS ABSENCE.
There has been some discussion about which maps should be distributed. Should we use LIDAR as the base map if it is available
	Committee will continue to take advice where needed.

	It is felt that Ian’s role as mapping officer has become more of a “Map Librarian” as Steve McKinley and others are the ones producing/updating the maps.

Steve McKinley has offered to step back into the role as mapping officer as he now has more time.  Would Ian like to relinquish his role/take on another role within the committee?
	Alan to discuss with Ian.  (3/3/20 Update, Ian has agreed to hand over to Steve McKinley and will take on role as Welfare Officer)


	CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT
	ACTION

	· Compass Sport Cup qualifier: Confirmed that SN will take part at the SEOA round at Hampstead Heath on Sun 15th March, with opposition from HH, SLOW, TVOC and SO. The winner qualifies for the final at Sutton Park (West Midlands) in October. If SO win, the second place team will also qualify for the final. Closing date for entries is 29th Feb (two weeks ahead of event).

· British Relays, Sun 22nd March: early closing date for entries is 23rd Feb (four weeks ahead of event). I want all names by then as the final closing date (1 March) clashes with the CS Cup closing date, and we also need to know who's likely to be available for car parking teams, which Calvin will probably be trying to sort out before he goes on holiday in early March.

· JK Relays, Mon 13th April: there is just a single closing date on 22nd March (same weekend as BOC, when we'll be very busy as a club), but I'm also trying to get this sorted by early March before I go on holiday.

· Web site item posted Sun 2nd Feb and email sent out to club distribution list on Mon 3rd Feb requesting names for all three of the above. After these three there's nothing major to worry about until May onwards, though we may enter some teams for the SOC Sunset & Beyond relays at end of March if there is enough interest.

· We are considering hosting the 2022 Compass Sports Cup qualifier if allowed to host in February rather than in March.


	Paul has sent round a call up for these events but will circulate a 2nd one letting new commers know that they are welcome.


	AOB
	ACTION

	A) Calvin has confirmed that he is happy to organize car Parking for the British Middle and Relays.  

	A call for help to be circulated

	B) Calvin has confirmed that he is happy to continue storing the kit for the foreseeable future
	

	C) Membership Directory.  Our last one is very out of date.  We feel it would be worth the effort to update, but now need to adhere to GDP and seek everyone’s approval to share their data.
	Gill to look at how we can ask everyone.  It must be an opt in not opt out system.

	D) KIT.  At the last AGM Helen Le Page was tasked with costing and designing a club running vest.  In doing so realized how inflated our prices with Trimtex are compared to other companies.  The club cannot continue making the huge subsidies that they are currently making, so a committee decision has been made to move to Bryzos.  The committee has approved the new kit design.
	.  The design and colours will remain as similar as possible and the club will continue a much smaller subsidy to keep the prices as low as possible for the members.

	E) Junior League.  At present it is felt that the points awarded don’t reflect the difficulty of the course if a child has run “up” 2 age categories.  It was decided that it was too late in the season now, and unfair to change this, but analyse the data and review for next year.
	Mel and David Lane to analyse and discuss.

	F) At present Lucy is paying the SNaggers printing costs, then re claiming.  Can payment be invoiced directly from the printer to the treasurer in future.
	


Date of next meeting: Wednesday 1st April 2020 (PLEASE CONFIRM YOU CAN ATTEND) I have gone for this date and not the 8th as some may have already headed North for the JK.
Helen Le Page
SN Sec

03/10/2019

